Ord. No. 616-2024

City of Cleveland
Justin M. Bibb, Mayor

May 20, 2024

Mr. Blaine A. Griffin, President

Cleveland City Council

601 Lakeside Ave.

Cleveland, Ohio 44114

Re: Legislation for Passage - June 3, 2024

Dear President Griffin:

I am requesting legislation to be passed under suspension at the June 3, 2024
meeting:

- Amending of the Pay Band - Sections 5 and 27 in Ordinance 194-2021.

For Section 5, it adds the position “Assistant Director of Port Control” and
associated pay rates. Additionally, it amends the maximum rate for the “Secretary to
the Director of Department of Port Control.” Both of these actions are related to
the continued reorganization at the Department of Port Control.

For Section 27, it adds the position, “Waste Collection Transfer Station Unit Leader”
and the associated pay rates, inclusive of one-half percentage rounding, as a result

of collective bargaining with the Laborers International Union of North America
(LIUNUA) Local 860.

This legislation is requested to be passed under suspension as it affects timely
recruitment and placement of the associated positions.

- If you have any questions, please contact me at (216) 664-2458
Thank you for your consideration of this request.
Sincerely,
Matthew J. Cole /\ ({(f
Director of Human Resources

Cc: All Members of Council
M. Griffin, Director of Law
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R. Long, Director of Civil Service

E. Morales, Assistant Director of Human Resources
M. Chimo, Senior Labor Relations Officer

T. Fischbach, Chief Assistant Director of Law

N. Lanzola, Project Director, Department of Law
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